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Member States of the South-East Asia Region have, individually and 
collectively, taken a series of steps in pursuance of the objectives of 
health for all by the year 2000 (~~A/2000) within the framework of a 
globally agreed time-table. Accordingly, following intensive national 
activities and regional consultations, the WHO Regional Committee for 
South-East Asia adopted national and regional strategies for the attainment 
of HFA/2000 at its thirty-third session in September 1980. Later, the 
Thirty-fourth World Health Assembly, after consideration of global 
strategies for health for all, as presented in document A 3 4 / 5 ,  adopted 
these strategies as "an invaluable basis for attaining the goal of HFA/2000 
through the solemnly agreed combined efforts of governments, people and 
WHO". Efforts are also being made at both national and regional levels for 
their further refinement and revision as well as consideration of the 
implications of the global strategies at regional and national levels. 

The stage is thus set for the preparation of a plan of action for 
implementing these strategies at all levels. Immediately following the 
Thirty-fourth World Health Assembly, the Director-General submitted such a 
draft plan of action (see Annex) to the sixty-eighth session of the 
Executive Board for consideration. After reviewing this draft, the 
Executive Board recommended that, after updating and revision, it should be 
reviewed by the regional committees and also that it should be sent to all 
.hiember States as soon as possible with a view to stimulating them to take 
immediate action. 

The draft plan of action, which has also been sent to governments in 
the Region, is attached for consideration of the Regional Committee. 


